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Notes: 
 

1. The club have paid for the use of x1 rugby pitch at the New Lane 
playing fields. 
 

2. Please advise Nick Stafford if you intend using them. 
 

3. Post protectors and flag poles will need to be arranged 
 

4. Appleton Boys Football use the football pitches to the West, by the car 
park, which is often full. 
 

5. If you have to park on the roadside, please respect local residents 
properry and only park on the pitch side of Lumb Brook Road (yellow 
on the map.) 
 

6. There is also parking available at the Thorn Inn (WA4 4QX), which is 
only a few minutes walk but please take care as the roads can be busy. 

 
7. There is space for a few cars at the east end of New Lane short of the 

junction with Grappenhall Lane. There is access to the fields here, and 
this is best left for those vehicles with post protectors (if used) and 
other equipment. 
 

8. Coaches please do a sweep/check of their playing areas for waste/litter 
before and after using them. 


